
State of Vermont, Agency of Natural Resources 
Notice of Intent to submit the State Implementation Plan 

Progress Report  for the Regional Haze Second 
Implementation Period 

Notice is hereby given that the Vermont Air Quality and Climate Division (AQCD) is providing the 
opportunity for interested persons to request a public hearing and provide comment on a proposed 
Progress Report to the Regional Haze State Implementation Plan (SIP) that will be submitted to the US 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA). 

The Vermont AQCD has drafted a Progress Report for the Vermont SIP for Regional Haze to address 
federal requirements of the Clean Air Act (CAA) Section 169B.  The SIP for the Second Implementation 
Period was submitted to EPA July 2024 and is still under review.  The Regional Haze regulations require 
periodic updates to determine if changes to the existing SIP are needed. 

Vermont’s Progress Report is required by the Environmental Protection Agency to evaluate regional 
haze control strategies, emission reductions, visibility progress, emission inventory progress, any 
changes that impede visibility progress, assessment of the current strategy, review of the visibility 
monitoring strategy, and a formal determination of adequacy of the current SIP. This Progress Report is 
fulfilling those requirements.  Federal Land Managers for the National Park Service, Forest Service, and 
Fish and Wildlife were consulted during development of this proposed Progress Report. 

Vermont has determined that the current SIP under review by EPA Region 1 remains adequate.   

The proposed Progress Report for the Second Implementation Period is available on the AQCD’s website 
at https://dec.vermont.gov/air-quality/planning/sip, on Vermont DEC’s Environmental Notice Bulletin 
at enb.vermont.gov, and at the AQCD offices located in the Davis Building, Fourth Floor, 1 National Life 
Drive, Montpelier, VT. You may also request a copy of the proposed SIP using the contact information 
listed below. 

Written comments on the proposed Progress Report for the Regional Haze SIP must be received by the 
AQCD by 5:00pm EST on February 14, 2025. 

All written comments must be mailed or emailed to:  

Ellen Parr Doering 
Air Quality and Climate Division 
Davis Building – 4th Floor 
1 National Life Drive 
Montpelier, Vermont 05620 

Email: ellen.parrdoering@vermont.gov 
 

The Vermont Agency of Natural Resources operates its programs, services, and activities without 
discrimination on the basis of race, religion, creed, color, national origin (including language), 
ancestry, place of birth, disability, age, marital status, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, or 
breastfeeding. We will not tolerate discrimination, intimidation, threats, coercion, or retaliation 
against any individual or group because they have exercised their rights protected by federal or 
state law. To file a discrimination complaint, for questions, free language services, or requests for 
reasonable accommodations, please contact ANR’s Nondiscrimination Coordinator at 
ANR.CivilRights@vermont.gov 
or visit https://anr.vermont.gov/civil-rights#nondiscrimination-notices. 
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